Please join us on Monday, November 6th at 12 noon in the basement of the St. George Tabernacle for the Legacy Lecture Series presentation featuring Larry H. Gardner

From: Marilyn Lamoreaux (marilyn.lamoreaux@utahtech.edu)

To: tom.nead@hotmail.com; pamelanead@comcast.net; kevanderson@pacbell.net; larryhgardner@gmail.com; sampler3@seniorsampler.com

Date: Tuesday, October 24, 2023 at 12:39 PM MDT

Dear Friends,

Our next Legacy Lecture Series will be held on Monday, November 6th at 12 noon in the basement of the St. George Tabernacle. We are pleased to feature <u>Larry H. Gardner</u> as our guest presenter. He will be speaking about "Pine Valley - the Place, the Purpose, and some of the Pioneer Personalities in the Settling of Southern Utah." He has said that some may love Pine Valley as much as he does, but he guarantees that no one loves it more.

Larry is home grown, being born and raised in St. George and Pine Valley. He graduated from Dixie High School, Dixie College, and BYU with a teaching degree in History and Physical Education. He also received his master's degree from BYU in Instructional Science. He taught Seminary and Institute for 30 years in Wyoming, Utah Valley, and locally at Dixie Jr. High, Snow Canyon High School, and the St. George Institute. For the last 20 years he has been involved in managing the family business, as well as managing the family ranch in Pine Valley. Larry served on the St. George City Council for 14 years, and also on the Pine Valley Special District Administrative Board.

Church Service has always been a large part of Larry's life. He has served in many callings, including as a Bishop, Stake President, and as a Mission President twice, once in the Montana Billings Mission and more recently as the President of the Southern Utah Historical Sites Mission. He is married to the former Carol Ann Barton, and they are the proud parents of six children and have 17 grandchildren, most of whom live here in Washington County.

We are very grateful to have Larry Gardner as our November speaker. And looking ahead, our December 4th Lecture will be presented by **Artist** and **Utah Tech University faculty member**, **Del Parson**.

Thank you again for your support of our Legacy Lecture Series presentations. Sincerely,
Marilyn Lamoreaux
435-705-0605

PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU RECEIVED THIS ANNOUNCEMENT, AND IF YOU WILL BE ABLE TO ATTEND.

about:blank 1/1